
From: Barnett Family 
Sent: Monday, April 8, 2024 9:44 PM 
To: Planning 
Subject: Application for tree work ref 2024/0961/T 
 
Dear Sirs 
 
We are in receipt of your letter regarding the application to fell the poplar tree 
at 35B Fairhazel Gardens.  We live at 35C and are strongly in support of this 
application. 
 
We are very concerned that the tree is in poor condition. It has a large hole at 
the fork in the trunk which is catching water and this has a large fungus 
growing  in it. If the tree or part of it were to fall it could partially demolish 
both our house and number 35B and crush people or cars on Fairhazel 
Gardens. We have written to the Council a couple of times to express our 
concern but with no response. We will hold Camden Council fully responsible 
for any injury or damage should the tree or part of it fall. 
 
The tree continues to damage the boundaries of our property and that of no 
35B. We have had to take down the brickwork adjacent to the tree and replace 
it with a (we hope temporary) fence and the boundary wall to no 35B has been 
rebuilt a number of times after the tree has caused structural failure. 
 
We urge you to grant this application. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Gillian and Andrew Barnett 
 


